## CITY OF BALTIMORE

BERNARD C. "JACK" YOUNG

Mayor



## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

100 Holliday Street, Rm 250 Baltimore, Maryland 21202

September 13, 2019

Ms. Isabel Mercedes Cumming, Inspector General Office of the Inspector General 100 North Holliday Street, Suite 640 Baltimore, MD 21202

Case #: 20-0008-I

**Dear Inspector General Cumming:** 

I have received your report for investigation (Case #20-0008-I) that references a complaint about Tonya Miller, Executive Director of Cable and Communications for the Office of the Mayor regarding out-of-town travel. I appreciate the thorough investigation done by the Office of the Inspector (OIG). As a result of your investigation, I have since discussed with her the actions of her trip and the perils associated with re-negotiating cost after the Board of Estimate (BOE) approval. I am pleased that she was able to save costs for the City. As of today, I have ensured she is aware and has been informed of the current process for approval going forward. Thank you again for your thorough report, and should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerek

Kimberly R. Morton Chief of Staff

Office of the Mayor